
Location:

Tully Elementary over Zoom: 

https://tusd1.zoom.us/j/85289652436

Date: 1/17/2024

Time: 4:00 - 5:00pm

Attendance: 

Goly Villa, Michelle McCollum, Rene Rogers, 

Christine Gomez, Linda Stewart, Blanca Loera

 Absent: Josh Glyn-Anderson, Monica Tovar, 

Sean Wilken

AGENDA ITEMS DISCUSSION NOTES  RESPONSIBLE FOR FOLLOW-UP

1. Call Meeting to Order Meeting called to order at 4:05pm
2. Call to the Audience Introduction from Gertrudes for the 

attendees and introductions.

3. Notes from Carnival •	Overall the event went without any major

issues

•	First 20-30 minutes the activity rooms did not

have anyone in them – kids were busy playing 

games.

•	Great seeing parents join their children in the

activity rooms (Ornaments, STEAM activity, 

OMA Bookmarks)

•	Games were great. The most popular was tug-

o-war

•	Good to see staff interact with the kids

outside of school hours

•	Tickets:  77 pre-sale and 42 same day sales

(Total: 119) 

•	Total money collected:  $602.00.  All the

proceeds from this event were deposited into 

the Gifts and Donations account.

•	Thank you to all the donations made to make

this event out of pocket cost to $0

no follow up until next year
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4. School Survey Results •	We had 35 people complete the survey.

•	Very positive with only one survey that was 

negative.

•	The area we need to continue to improve is 

our communication to our families.

•	We will have a focus group meeting at our 

next family game night.  Our next meeting we 

will determine what our focus will be on.

Focus group

5. Earth Day / family Day at Tully / 

Spring Fair

•	Earth day is in late April.  Possible dates 

(Saturday, April 27th or May 4th) – We need to 

check with Andrew, there is a family hike one 

of these Saturdays. Michelle will confirm with 

Andrew.

•	Michelle will reach out to Starbucks to see if 

they would like to partner with us.

Michelle



6. Discussion 1 – We would like to 

conduct our own survey to go out to 

our families and the Tully 

neighborhood.  Here are few possible 

survey questions:

•	How would you like to help our school?

o	Donate 

o	Volunteer

o	Join a committee

•	Did you know Tully has committees you can 

join?

•	Did you know the newsletter and class dojo 

can be translated into multiple languages?

•	We have the following opportunities to get 

involved at Tully. Please check the boxes you 

are interested in:

o	In your child’s classroom

o	In the library

o	In the garden

o	Tutoring small groups of students

o	Helping with special events (school carnival, 

STEAM nights, Chess Tournament, etc.)

o	Volunteer with the ELLA Center (teaching 

English to adults)

FET

7. Additional Comments: Additional Comments:

•	Why do neighborhood families choose other 

schools to attend?  (Maybe they don’t know 

what we have to offer)

FET



8. Discussion 2 - Increase Parent 

Involvement

•	We should put up a “Get Involved” banner 

with a QR code to the survey.

•	Ask teachers to post on class dojo when they 

would like help from parent volunteers

•	Have raffles to incentivize parents to attend 

events – like we did with last year’s Wing Stop 

raffle (we had over 100 surveys completed)

•	Offer other incentives to attend school events 

such as a family pass to the zoo, Children’s 

Museum, movie tickets.  Things that families 

could do together.

•	Survey students to see what they would like.

•	Parent night with a raffle

FET

9. Plan Agenda for next meeting Topic discussions

•	Plan STEAM Night for February 7

•	Finalize survey.

•	Begin planning for Earth Day 

FET

10. Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 5pm Next meeting is 1/31/24


